LPIA Minutes from May 9, 2005

Minutes for April 11, 2005 were read and approved with corrections.

New neighbors are moving into 1656 Cornfield Rd.  The Tovornik family.

Treasurers Report was read.  A copy is attached to the minutes.

Community Property.  The review of the properties will continue.  The committee will review grass-cutting assignments. 

Boat Ramp.  The number of keys assigned is approximately 89.  Companies are still being contacted for estimates without success.

Finance Committee.  The committee will meet in May before the June general meeting to review the budget and outline a budget for the 2005-2006 FY.  New checks and checkbook were ordered and an organizer case was also ordered and received.  

Hall Maintenance Inside.  The estimate for the roofing repair over the back two rooms is $3800.00.  The main roof may have some water percolation.  It has a heat sealer surface and 25-year guarantee but the roofer is out of business.  A motion was made to accept the contract to replace the roofing over the back two rooms for $3800.00 and passed 5-2.

The toilet in the man’s restroom needs looking into.

Hall maintenance Outside.  Lee Hunt mowed the grass and Olie has a new blade for the mower.  Discussion about getting a grass cutter for the hall centered on a neighborhood youth to be hired.  Liability and contract situation need to be worked out.  The dates of hall rental are almost every weekend through out the summer.  Volunteers may be needed to take care of these.  Olie volunteered to manage the hall grass cutting schedule.  The basketball backboard needs a hoop to be put up.  Discussion about re-graveling the parking lot.  100 tons of gravel may be needed with a cost of $18-20 per ton or about $2000.00.  A spreader truck is also needed. Rick                was consulted about this.  The total cost would be about $3500.00.  An alternate could be to get the ground up surface from Rt. 100.  The contractor is giving the material away.  M. Eisner will look into this.  

Helping Hands.  We need volunteers for this.

Kids Activities.  July 30 LPIA beach picnic at Magothy Road beach.

Legal Liaison.  The dated for the court hearing on the Luff Lane situation are August 17 and 18, 2005 at 9 AM at the Circuit Court House on Church Circle in Annapolis.  

Also at the East end of Grandview Rd. where the county did a cleanup some trees were planted and a fence was moved to hinder across to this area.  In addition the LPIA signage was removed.  Ownership of this area needs to be found out.   No permit was filed with the County for this work.  

The Middlestat issue was postponed to August 4, 2005.

Liaison.  George Weikart spoke about the repaving of Cornfield Road from Pike Road to the beginning of the “S” curve.  The results of this discussion are attached.  A motion was made to allow Mr. Boryk to repave the 15 foot width of Cornfield Road from Pike Road to the “mother in law” cottage at the “S” curve and sent d letter with permission for this passed 7-0.

Long Pointer.  Nest issue is June 2005.

Membership.  156 approximately as of today.  There may be some additions with the boat ramp keys from today.

Nominations and Elections.  Lee Hunt and Ellen Davis are leaving the area and their positions need to be filled.  George Weikart and Olie Chamberlain have agreed to fill their vacancies.  

We have 4 candidates for the June elections:  Sue Augat, Rick Betters, Sherry Maguire and Tom Walsh.  

Pasadena Council.  The minutes for the April 2005 meeting were read.  They are attached to this report.

Ways and Means/Social.  Some of the upcoming events are the beach party on July 30, 2005 and the crab raffle.  

Unfinished business.  

1) Permit for the Boryk Pier.  The county said the application was already in but needs revision for state and federal approval and for the LPIA to sign the permit.  This was for a 140-foot pier with a 10x20 area at the water end.  The permit needs a drawing on the project and review of the interaction with the adjacent beaches.

2)  Tom Walsh spoke about finance committee and bylaw changes that may bring them up to date with costs. These suggestions are not final and the finance committee will meet to discuss and bring them up at the June 2005 meeting.  

3) Hall outside.  A general clean up and mulching is needed. 

4) Playground.  Matt Eisner will look into getting rubber pellets for the base of the playground.  

New business.  The application for permits for duck blinds were presented by Stacy           and Dan        

The riparian owners can license the property with these permits and prevent others from placing blinds within 250 yard of their permitted area.  The deadline is June 1, 2005 and a 3-year license is $60.00

Motion was made for LPIA to support this effort for the endorsement of riparian landowners license of shore blind and shoreline license application and if subsequent applications are needed for LPIA to support and fund these applications.  Passed 7-0

